
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

It has been such a fantastic week in school! A few weeks ago we made the decision to rearrange some
of our key spaces in school to make room for a new Student Support Base, and this week the move
has taken place. After Christmas, students will be able to access support for well-being, Alternative
Provision and work with outside agencies in a new base which is centrally located in school. I will be
sharing photos and information with parents and students very soon.

In other news, we have absolutely embraced Christmas this week with the Staff and Student Advent
Raffle which is now in full swing and taking place until the last day of term, we have Christmas
decorations everywhere, and our Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day took place today.

Thank you to Miss Oliver, and her super student support team, who have helped to gather a huge
amount of supplies for both Age UK and Storehouse. Today, Miss Oliver delivered an amazing 103
boxes to Storehouse! We are so proud, as a school, to be able to support our local community. Thank
you to everyone who made a contribution, we couldn't have done it without you!

This week, it has been the turn of the English Department to welcome us for the Subject Review.
Student feedback has been fantastic and it makes me very proud to hear students speak so positively
about their English lessons. Please do take a look at our ‘Spotlight on a Subject’ resources which have
been shared on social media and in this week’s bulletin.

Early next week we will be sending out consent forms and information about our plans post-Christmas
when we have been asked, once again, to test all students before they return to school following the
Christmas break. This will also include information about when students are due to return, so please
keep a look out for this.

Next week we are running lots of trips which have been hugely popular, we are sorry that we haven’t
been able to take every student! These events have shown us just how important enrichment
opportunities are to our students, so please be assured that there will be plenty more opportunities in the
New Year. In the meantime, next week we shall continue to embrace the Christmas cheer with lots of
lovely activities in school for our students.

Best wishes, 
Natalie Teece
Head of School
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Have you signed up to the School Gateway app?



A reminder that School Gateway is the easiest way to interact with your child's life at school,
including access to all behaviour information and attendance. Via the app, you can also use

cashless payments to pay for lunch and trips etc. and use the messaging service to contact the
school, which is free of charge.



It is important that all parents have access to the app, as this is how the majority of communication
will be sent, if not sent via email. You can download the app for FREE to your phone, tablet, laptop

and even your smart watch. The School Gateway app is available on Android, iOS and the web.
For more information, please visit > www.schoolgateway.com. 



You can also find a helpful step-by-step Parent Guide linked here.

Data Form
As a school, and as part of our commitment to ensure we safeguard students, it is essential that we

have up to date information for all parents / guardians, therefore, please can you complete the
below data form. Please ensure you provide two phone numbers and contacts for emergencies.



John Ferneley College Data Form



As a reminder, and going forward, we do ask that you update us as soon as possible whenever you

change your phone number or move house. Thank you for your support.

Student Travel Survey
As part of the preparation work ahead of the planned extension at John Ferneley College, we have

been asked by Leicestershire County Council to provide a student travel plan. Therefore, please
could you take a moment to complete the very quick survey below to let us know how your

child(ren) travel to school.



Student Travel Survey



If you have more than one child attending John Ferneley College, please could you kindly complete
the form twice. Thank you in advance. 

http://www.schoolgateway.com/
https://www.johnferneley.org/attachments/download.asp?file=2378&type=pdf
https://forms.office.com/r/sLW0a7t2nh
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Qwncg1n5rUqcJcJ8tJg-pOO_qNhkvmFLrDd-9b92uwdUQVhWN0k2TENPMFQxTDc4R1BFU1lLWEtUUC4u
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Monday 13th December - Year 7 Beauty
and the Beast Pantomime Trip
Tuesday 14th December - Year 8 Beauty
and the Beast Pantomime Trip
Tuesday 14th December - Year 7
Birmingham German Market Trip (German
students)
Thursday 16th December - Year 9 Trip to
Nottingham Ice Arena and the Broadway
Cinema
Friday 17th December - Year 10 Trip to
Hollywood Bowl
Friday 17th December - Christmas Carol
Service (Year 7 and 8)
Friday 17th December - Last Day of Term
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'Tis  the season to be jol ly

Monday 13th December - Year 7 Beauty and the Beast Pantomime
Trip
Tuesday 14th December - Year 8 Beauty and the Beast Pantomime
Trip
Thursday 16th December - Year 9 Trip to Nottingham Ice Arena
and the Broadway Cinema
Friday 17th December - Year 10 Trip to Hollywood Bowl 
Friday 17th December - Year 11 to leave early at 1.25pm.

Christmas Activities 
We are pleased to confirm our upcoming Christmas activities taking
place this December. 

Our annual Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day took place
today. We have had a wonderful, joyful and fun-filled day! There is still
time to donate to Save the Children via School Gateway. 

Next week, we have multiple trips taking place, to celebrate behaviour
and attitude to learning throughout the first term of school. Please find
below further details:

Year 7 German students will be visiting the Birmingham German Market
on Tuesday 14th December - a fantastic opportunity to experience
some German culture and enjoy a festive experience with their friends.

As always, we also have our annual Christmas Carol Service taking
place on Friday 17th December for Year 7 and 8 students, which is a
lovely way to end the term.



STOREHOUSE / AGE UK CAMPAIGN
We are proud to have launched our annual Storehouse and Age UK campaign
again this year. 

Miss Oliver aimed to collect 100 boxes, and we are thrilled to say that we
collected an amazing 103 boxes which have all been delivered to Storehouse
today! Next week, Miss Oliver will be delivering our parcels to Age UK. These
boxes will go a long way to help those most in need this Christmas time!

As always, thank you for your continued support for our annual campaign, we
couldn't have done it without you!



SPOTLIGHT ON A SUBJECT
This week, as part of our 'Spotlight on a Subject', we
are focusing on English! We hope this will give you

even more of an insight into what students get up to in
each of their subjects.



To read our Subject Intent, and the subject journey,
please click here > www.johnferneley.org/english

We’d like to introduce you to our
wonderful English department:



- Mrs Neath (Head of English)

- Mrs Wilkinson (Second of Department)
- Miss Whitmore
- Miss Stewart
- Miss Pedder
- Mrs Baldwin

- Mrs Oxbrough
- Mr Lakins
- Mr Beaver
- Mrs Polley

- Mrs Johnson
- Mrs Kettle

- Mrs Russell



We are super proud of our English
teaching team, who are all specialist
within their area! The department are

always on hand to answer any
questions students may have, or to offer

extra support.

On Wednesday, Mrs Neath's Year 9 English Class
celebrated their excellent efforts in their homework project.



The whole English Department were thrilled with the

students homework and wanted to showcase their amazing
work!

https://www.johnferneley.org/english


Disability and Hidden Impairments
Disability, Sex and Relationships

Celebrate the Lives as Disabled People now and in the past
Challenge Disabilism by exploring our oppression over time and now
Achieve Equality

Disability History Month 2021 resources 

UK Disability History Month 2021 is from 18th November till 18th December.

The Joint themes in 2021 are:

The aim of Disability History Month has always been to:

For more information about Disability History Month, please click here > ukdhm.org/

We have also created a resources page (linked below) where you can explore fiction and non-
fiction texts, poems and popular culture which all highlight and raise awareness of disabilities. 

https://www.johnferneley.org/attachments/download.asp?file=2383&type=pdf
https://www.johnferneley.org/studentresources
https://www.johnferneley.org/studentresources
https://ukdhm.org/


Our new enrichment timetable for Autumn 2 is now live!



Click the link to view > Enrichment Timetable

https://www.johnferneley.org/extracurricular



